# THE GREEN BEAN

4-2-82

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

no. 377

## CALENDAR

April 2 Real Issues in Social Security Seminar (details page 4).

April 2, 6, 9 Gallery Series (details page 3). & 16

April 5, 12, 19 Seminar on Third World Development (details page 3).

April 6 Fire alarm test (no need to evacuate the building).

Victorian Literature (details page 3).

LSO Lunch Hour Program (details page 3).

IRA's (details page 4).

April 15 & 16 KLA Spring Meeting - Cumberland Falls (details page 4).

April 19, 20, 22, Training at UK (details page 2). & 28

April 22-23

Library Associates Book Sale (details page 2).

PLEASE NOTE: The next Green Bean will be issued on Friday, April 16. Any items submitted for this Green Bean must be in the Director's Office no later than 10 a.m. on Tuesday, April 13th. Emergency items can be submitted to the editor by phone after the deadline.

Contributors: Toni Powell (editor), Paul Willis, Gerry Webb, Jim Birchfield, Cathy Hunt, Pat Lloyd and Faith Harders.

ELIZABETH HANSON, 1903-1981

Elizabeth Hanson, head of the Serials Department from 1930-1967, died on December 5, 1981. She was born on September 4, 1903, in Winchester, Kentucky, and was the daughter of William N. and Irene Redmon Hanson. She graduated from Lexington Senior High School in 1921, received an A.B. from the University of Kentucky in 1925, and received a B.S. in Library Science from the University of Illinois in 1927.

Miss Hanson came to the University of Kentucky in June 1930, after having been a cataloger at the University of Tennessee from 1927-1930. She had been a Catalog Reviser at the University of Illinois in 1927.

She was active in campus, local, and professional organizations. She was twice president of the Business and Professional Women's Club, Lexington, Kentucky; Vice-President of the Kentucky Library Association; Exhibit Chairman for the Kentucky Library Assocation Annual Meeting for fifteen years; Editor of the KLA Bulletin; and, Secretary-Treasurer of the Serials Section of the American Library Association.

Miss Hanson's sense of dedication to the Library and the University was unequaled. Her pleasant personality, strong sense of humor, and willingness to help was appreciated by faculty, students, and

colleagues.

#### Geraldine Webb

LIBRARY ASSOCIATES BOOK SALE

1982 BOOK SALE SET FOR THURSDAY - FRIDAY, 22 - 23 APRIL

BUYERS / SELLERS NEEDED

Thursday and Friday, 22 - 23 April will be the dates for this year's book sale, which will again be set up in the AIDS Room, first floor of King Library - South.

This should be our largest yet, with great buys in books from all fields. There will be an extensive group of 19th-century books of

special interest. Volunteers are needed to help staff the sales tables. If you are interested in helping, please call Ruth Vaughan in Collection Development, 258-5895

Come and buy a bargain.

(Paper bags are needed for the sale. If you would like to donate some paper bags (grocery bags, etc.) for the sale, please leave them with Ruth Vaughan in Collection Development prior to April 22.

TRAINING AT UK

April 28 - Handling Disciplinary problems. Enrollment is limited to 25 participants, and approval of the employee's department head is required prior to enrollment. Call the Human Resource Development Department at 7-1851 to enroll. The workshop will be held in Room 15 (basement) of Memorial Hall.

Other opportunities:

April 22-26

Interviewing, Selecting and Hiring Employees.

April 19 and 26

Conducting Effective Meetings

Human Relations in the Workplace For details see Winter Catalog.

FIRE ALARM TEST

There will be a fire alarm test of King North and South on April 6, May 11, and June 1 from 7:30 to 8:30 a.m. There is no need to exit the building.

GALLERY SERIES

April 2 - "Five Centeries of Shakespearean Song", Phyllis Jenness,

contral to, Julie Nave, piano.

April 6 - "A Timely Look at the Federal Income Tax System", Prof.

Martin J. McMahon, University of Kentucky College of Law.

April 9 - "A Preview of the Sites Exhibition: Of Time and Place: An American Figurative Art From the Corcoran Gallery", Dr. Harriet W. Fowler, curator, University of Kentucky Art Museum.

April 16 - "A Program of Music by Women Composers" presented by

Sigma Alpha lota.

All programs are held at 12:00 noon in the Gallery, King Library - North.

VICTORIAN LITERATURE

April 6 - "Heroic Egotism: The Goethean Ideal of Self-Development in Victorian England" - David J. De Laura, Avalon Professor of Humanities, University of Pennsylvania.

SEMINAR ON THIRD WORLD DEVELOPMENT

April 5 - Denis Goulet, O'Neill Professor of Education for Justice, Notre Dame University, "Value Conflict in Mexican Development Alternative", comments by Ronald Bruzina, Department of Philosophy, and Kenneth Coleman, Department of Political Science.

April 12 - Thomas Walker, Department of Political Science, Ohio University, "Revolutionary Change: The Nicaraguan Case", Comments by Robert W. Randall, Department of History and Richard Salisbury, Director, Center for Latin American Studies, Western Kentucky

University.

April 19 - Joy Dukerley, Resources for the Future, "Energy Futures in the Third World", Comments by Reinald Reina, University of West Central Venezuela and visiting Scholar; Charles Hultman, College of Business and Economics; and Ernest Yanarella, Department of Political Science.

FROM LSO

GARDENING TIME - LSO has decided to sponsor several Brown Bag lunch hour programs for the staff this year. Our first guest will be Mr. Bill Fountain from the U.K. Department of Horticulture, who will give us some pointers about vegetable gardening in this area. The program will be on TUESDAY, APRIL 6TH, from noon to 1:00 p.m. in the Staff Lounge in King North. So mark your calendars, pack that lunch, and join us for a look at gardening!

ATTENTION ALL CHEFS!! How would you like to be "Chef Tell" for an hour or so? Do you have a favorite dish you would like to demonstrate for your friends? As a Brown Bag lunch hour idea, how about demonstrating the secrets of preparing you specialty? It could be crepes, souffles, or even a salad -- what may seem simple to you may be a brand new idea to someone else! If you are interested in being "Chef Tell", call Andrea Bryant (8-4644) or Cathy Hunt (8-2800). We'll see what we can set up!

WAX BEAN -- The WAX BEAN will be issued sporadically as the need arises. The WAX BEAN is by and about the staff as well as LSO. Please remember to submit your news to the WAX BEAN so we can pass along personal information or your thank yous to the staff.

# EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PANEL APPOINTMENT

Bill James, Law Librarian has been reappointed to the Equal Opportunity Panel by President Singletary. Bill's term will expire on August 31, 1985.

## APPLIED ANTHROPOLOGY PROJECT

Once again Special Collections and Professor John van Willigan of the Anthropology Department have received some recognition for the work being done in the control of the literature in this area. In the February issue of REFERENCE AND SELECTION NEWS from the University of California over a page is devoted to the project.

# REAL ISSUES IN SOCIAL SECURITY

The College of Social Work; the University of Kentucky Graduate School; Multidisciplinary Center on Gerontology; and the Council on Aging present a free public seminar entitled "Real Issues in Social Security" on April 2nd at 2 p.m. in the Student Center Theatre. The featured speaker for this seminar is Eveline M. Burns, Professor Emeritus, Columbia University School of Social Work. A reception follows in the University Club Dining Room in the Student Center.

#### IRA's?

The AAUP will sponsor a panel to present several sides to IRA's. The program will be a dutch breakfast held in the Student Center Cafeteria at 8:30 a.m. on Tuesday, April 6th.

#### KI A

The combined Spring Meeting of the Academic and Special Libraries Section of KLA will be at Cumerland Falls State Resort Park on April 15 and 16. The topic for this year's program is "Coping with Financial Stress: Strategies for Librarians". If interested contact Tari Keller, King Library, University of Kentucky, Lexington, Kentucky 40506. Registration deadline is April 7th.

## NEED A RIDE TO KLA

We have room for three more people in our car for KLA. We will leave on Thursday to be at Cumberland falls in time for the first program and return on Friday following the morning business. If you are interested in a free ride contact Lillian Mesner or Toni Powell at Agriculture Library (8-2758).

## OVGOTSL MEETING

The Ohio Valley Group of Technical Service Librarians (OVGOTSL) will meet May 14-15, 1982, in Terre Haute, Indiana. Mark Kovacic of the University of Cincinnati is the Chairman.

University of Cincinnati is the Chairman.

Registration will begin Friday, 8:30 a.m., at the Sheraton Inn in Terre Haute with the first formal meeting being the luncheon at the Sheraton. Please contact Betty Davis, Cunningham Memorial Library, Indiana State University, Terre Haute IN 47809, for further information.

the same rates stop appropriate Wronkital State State of

### PROFESSIONAL OPPORTUNITIES

REFERENCE LIBRARIAN, Cluster Undergraduate Library, University of California, San Diego. Salary \$17,412 - \$28,608. Deadline: May 14, 1982.

REFERENCE LIBRARIAN, Rutgers University Libraries. Salary \$15,415 minimum. Deadline: May 10, 1982.

UNIVERSITY LIBRARIAN, University of Louisville. Salary competitive. Deadline: May 1, 1982.

HEAD, EAST ASIATIC LIBRARY, University of California, Berkeley. Salary \$28,608 - \$39,672. Deadline: May 14, 1982.

AFRICAN-AMERICAN STUDIES LIBRARIAN, Northwestern University Library. Salary \$15,000 minimum. Deadline: June 15, 1982.

CATALOG LIBRARIAN FOR MUSIC, Rutgers University Libraries. Salary \$15,415 minimum. Deadline: May 17, 1982.

LIBRARY COMPUTER/SYSTEMS ANALYST, Vanderbilt University Library. Salary \$19,900 minimum. Deadline: none given.

ASSISTANT DIRECTOR FOR TECHNICAL SERVICES AND AUTOMATED SYSTEMS, Oklahoma State University Library. Salary commensurate with qualifications. Deadline: June 15, 1982.

If interested see Faith Harders

LT III RESERVE ROOM. The Library is considering staffing options for Circulation. At this time, we would like to know if anyone is interested in the Reserve Room position. Please see Faith Harders within the next few days.

